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Our aim is to provide a safe and supportive environment which secures the wellbeing and very best 

outcomes for the children who attend our setting. We do recognise that sometimes the behaviour of 

adults may lead to an allegation of abuse being made. 

 

Allegations sometimes arise from a differing understanding of the same event, but when they occur, 

they are distressing and difficult for all concerned. We also recognise that many allegations are 

genuine and there are some adults who deliberately seek to harm or abuse children. We work to the 

thresholds for harm as set out in ‘Working Together to Safeguard Children’ (2018) and 

“Safeguarding Vulnerable Groups Acts 2006”. 

 

An allegation may relate to a person who works / volunteers with children who has: 

• behaved in a way that has harmed a child, or may have harmed a child and/or; 

• possibly committed a criminal offence against or related to a child and/or; 

• behaved towards a child or children in a way that indicates he or she may pose a  risk 

of harm to children; and/or 

• behaved or may have behaved in a way that indicates they may not be suitable to 

 work with children. 

 

The 4th bullet point above recognises circumstances where a member of staff (including locum or 

supply staff) or volunteer is involved in an incident outside of setting/agency/work place which did 

not involve children but could have an impact on their suitability to work with children; this is 

known as transferrable risk. 

 

At Crea Norfolk we recognise our responsibility to report / refer allegations or behaviours of 

concern and / or harm to children by adults in positions of trust known to us, but who are not 

employed by our organisation to the LADO service directly at lado@norfolk.gov.uk . 

 

We will take all possible steps to safeguard our children and to ensure that the adults at Crea 

Norfolk are safe to work with children. When concerns arise, we will always ensure that the 

safeguarding actions outlined in the local protocol and procedures NSCP Protocol 8.3 – Allegations 

Against Persons who Work/Volunteer with Children and The Management of Allegations Against 

People Working with Children Procedure are adhered to and will seek appropriate advice. 
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If an allegation is made or information is received about any adult who works/ volunteer in our 

setting which indicates that they may be unsuitable to work / volunteer with children, the member 

of staff receiving the information will inform our Designated Safeguarding Officer, Charlie Wall, 

immediately. This includes concerns relating to agency, supply and specialist staff, students and 

volunteers. 

 

Should an allegation be made against the most senior member of staff and/or directors, this will be 

reported to the LADO. 

 

For further information on the role/remit of Norfolk LADO Service, please see NSCP Protocol 8.3 – 

Allegations Against Persons who Work/Volunteer with Children and The Management of 

Allegations Against People Working with Children Procedure 

 

 

 

Contact details 

 

Senior lead for safeguarding and child protection: 

Name: Charlie Wall 

Email: operations@creanorfolk.co.uk 

 

NSPCC helpline 

0808 800 5000 

 

We are committed to reviewing our policy and good practice annually. 

This policy was last reviewed on: November 2024 

Signed and approved by Directors of CREA Norfolk in November 2024 
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